
Minutes of the Meeting of the National Police Canine Association Executive 

Board 

Kansas City, MO Monday August 29, 2019 

Attendance: 

Officers in attendance:  President Terry Anderson, Treasurer Mark Green, Secretary Joe 

Caponetto, South West Regional Director Scott Callender, North Central Director Ryan Sumner, 

South East Regional Director Fred Janke, South Central Director Danny Valdez, North West 

Director Bill Delay, North East Director Mark Tobin and West Coast Director Daryl Gaunt.  Also 

present: Administrative Assistant Katy Farnsworth, Standards Committee Chairman Frank 

Glover, Standards Committee Member Andrew Carlsson, and Director of Membership Support 

Liz Grisell. 

The meeting was called to order at 1755 hours. 

Standards Committee Report: 

 The changes to the narcotic certification were presented and discussed. 
  
 Motion to change the Narcotic Certification from: 
  

Finds:   
All finds shall consist of Controlled Substances classified by law.  Two (2) of the finds shall be soft 
drugs (marijuana) and two finds shall be hard drugs (cocaine or crack cocaine).   
**In areas that marijuana will not be utilized. The two Marijuana hides will be replaced with two 
heroin or two meth or two MDMA. If needed marijuana can be put out as an additional odor.** 
  

  To read: 
 

Finds:  
All finds shall consist of Controlled Substances classified by law. 
 
And to go into effect 01-01-2020. 
 

Motion was made by Joe Caponetto, Daryl Gaunt 2nd, Motion passed.  

 

Motion to adjourn was made by Mark Tobin, Scott Callender 2nd, motion passed meeting 

adjourned at 1835 hours. 

 
Submitted by, 

     Joseph M. Caponetto 

     NPCA Secretary 

     Kansas City, MO Police Department   


